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Transfer Station Usage
Fees Increase 67 %

The Village Council passed a new rate structure for the
Transfer Station for 1992, and decided immediately to amend it.

Passage of the ordinance makes final the agreement
reached at the executive session of the February meeting. The
availability fee for the Transfer Station will be $85 for all owners
of property with commercial or residential structures. This is a
departure from last year whena three tiered structure wasin place
that differentiated between residential ($85), commercial ($250)
and commercial with food ($350).

Another provision of the ordinance was the issuing of a
Transfer Station card signifying that the availability fee has been
paid. Last year a considerable amount of criticism was heard
when no card was needed to take refuse to the Transfer Station.
This would allow someone who had not paid the availability fee
to use the Transfer Station. The rebuttal argument offered at the
time was that since everybody would be forced to pay, through
lawsuits if necessary, the cards were not needed.

Asignificant departure wasmade in both the fee structure
and mechanics of the usage fee. The price per pound of material
taken to the Transfer Station was increased to $.10 per pound, up
from a published $.06 per pound last year. This year there will be
no need to purchase and affix the tags required last year. The
stickers, costing $.50 each, allowed for the disposal of one 30
gallon trash bag, which was assumed to weigh around 10 pounds.
The new fee structure is effective immediately.

This year, all material brought to the Transfer Station
will be weighed and a fee charged by the pound. The attendant
will then collect the fee. A similar method of operation was to be
in use last year, especially for the businesses who bring truck
loads of material to be disposed of. The implementation of that
plan was never pursued because the Village did not have a scale
to weigh the trucks.

The Council also approved an Appropriation measure to
purchase a scale and a cash register foruse at the Transfer Station.
They also decided that businesses who paid last year will be able
to credit that amount against this years fee and receive a refund
for the difference. It was decided to honor previously sold
stickers affixed to bags brought to the Transfer Station.. Those
who have already remitted their availability fee will receive their
cards as soon as they are printed.

Council’s decision to amend the ordinance was to
change the fees to be charged for disposal of appliances and other
bulk items.

Voter Challenges Underway
48 Individuals Called to Public Hearing

Charlie challenged 19. John challenged 29. In all, one out
of eight of the 370 registered votershave been summoned to appear
before the Erie County Board of Elections to determine their
fitness to be continued on the roster of registered voters.

Included in the list of challenged individualsis amember
of the Village Planning Commission (Martha Mielke), a member
of the Village Zoning Board of Appeals (June Campbell, who is
also the school nurse), and amember of the Kelleys Island School
Board (Richard Knopf). (A complete list of the names of the
challenged and who challenged them is on page 3).

The individuals were notified by mail of the time and
place of a public hearing to be conducted by the Elections Board.
Itis likely that some of those challenged are unaware of this action
since they might not have been on the Island recently to receive
mail.

The notice indicated an approximate time for each
individual where evidence would be heard from the challenger as
to the basis of the challenge. The challenged individual then has
the right to testify in their own behalf, to be represented by counsel,
and to have witnesses testify. The Board will also examine
individuals and ask questions designed to determine residency for
voting purposes.

The hearings, which will be open to the public, will be
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Audit Report Released

The results of the audit of the Village financial records
conducted by the State Auditor’s Office was released on March 4,
1992. The audit was formally requested by Councilman Jake
Martin in April of 1991 and was conducted during this previous
summer. The time covered by the audit was from January 1, 1989
through December 31, 1990.

The audit of the basic financial statements of the Village
produced only one complaint from the auditors, while the
supplemental activities conducted to ascertain the integrity of the
books produced many more negative comments. It also provided
some interesting summary financial data on Village operations.

The only deviation mentioned in the core audit was the
fact the Village did not properly encumber some of its
appropriations as required by Ohio law. Under the encumbrance
system, funds for purchase orders, contractsand othercommitments
for the expenditure of funds must be recorded and the monies set
aside, or encumbered, for those obligations. At the end of the
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